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American Recovery and Reinvestment Act and 
State of New Jersey Stimulus Initiatives 

Workforce Reporting 
 
April 28, 2009 
 
 
 
 
As a result of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act as well as the State of New Jersey Stimulus 

Initiatives, effective immediately, all Contractors and Subcontractors, as well as Consultants and 

Subconsultants working on Turnpike Authority projects are required to submit monthly employment and 

wage data to the Authority via an automated web based application using electronic Form CC-257R 

through the New Jersey Portal at: 

 
 
 

http://www.state.nj.us 
 
 
 
For construction contracts, all employment and wage data must be accurate and consistent with the 

certified payroll records.  The contractor is responsible for ensuring that their subcontractors comply with 

these reporting requirements. 

 
 
Please click on the link below, which will direct you to the Business Center page of our website where 
there are instructions for registering and logging onto the New Jersey Portal: 
 

http://www.state.nj.us/turnpike/buss.htm 
 
 
Should you have any questions regarding Turnpike Authority workforce reporting, please send them to: 
 

 
StimulusReporting@turnpike.state.nj.us 
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